
THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE 

RUTHERWYKE ROOM 
13TH NOVEMBER 2017 

 
 
Open Forum:  Yellow Lines or Humps and parking enforcement was requested  
by a Gower resident.  SCC will consider yellow lines however speed humps are no 
longer considered as they cause delay to the emergency services. 
 
An update on the proposed rail link was requested and it is scheduled for completion 
in 2024/5.  A consultation should be undertaken in due course. 
 
Minutes of the October Meeting:  The minutes were approved and signed by the 
Chairman. 
 
Matters Arising: All matters raised at the previous meeting had been dealt with. 
 
Councillors’ Reports:  Cllr. Few advised that the proposed yellow line works in 
Thorpe are as follows:-  Giles Travers Close, Timsway and The Gower. 
 
The Waste Plan is currently under consultation. 
 
Reports from the Thorpe Ward Councillors had been distributed to the Committee 
prior to the meeting. 
 
Association Officers’ Reports:  Officers’ Reports were distributed prior to the 
meeting. 
 
Town Planning:  BH listed all the planning applications for the past month.  There 
was one application that BH would highlight to RBC via email. 
 
Surrey Minerals Plan and Aggregate Recycling:  The planning application for 
Milton Park Farm has been deferred to 21st March 2018. 
 
Neighbourhood Forum:  Their AGM is to be held on 16th November.  The Local 
Plan, in draft format, will be presented to RBC in December. 
 
Response to the Boundary Commission:  A response and letter will be included 
in TT12 impressing upon residents the importance of submitting their views so that 
Thorpe Ward does not become part of Spelthorne for Parliamentary voting purposes. 
 
Documenting handbook/workshop:  Nr wishes to produce an agreed set of 
policies and procedures for Committee Officers and TWRA members. 
 
Flood Action Group Update: PH had detailed information in her report.   She 
added that she will be attending a meeting hosted by the EA and RBC/Spelthorne to 
discuss regional flood plans. 
 
Heathrow Southern Rail Project:  Confusion remains over the route and whether 
the lie will go over or underground. 
 



Fly tipping:  The ditch at the junction of Lyne Lane North and Bridge Lane is full of 
rubbish.  This has been reported. 
 
Footpath:  The overgrown footpath from the Red Lion to the Bence will be 
reported. 


